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re: Baleally Landfill - WOOO9-02 - Request for a Review 

Dear Mr Daly, 

I refer to the letter received by the Agency on 21" October 2008, from Mr. Larry 
O'Toole, RPS Consulting Engineers, and the accompanying report entitled 
'Rogerstown Estuary Treated Leachate Discharge Modelling Report'. The letter 
requested a review of emission limit values (ELVs) for the discharge of treated leachate 
from Baleally Landfill to the Rogerstown Estuary. The Agency notes that Rogerstown 
Estuary is a designated Special Area of Conservation (SAC) and a Special Protection 
Area for birds (SPA). Following assessment of the information provided, it has been 
determined that a review of Waste Licence WOOO9-02 is required to fully consider your 
request. 

In order to facilitate the licence review, I am to advise that a completed Waste Licence 
Application Form (available on www.epa.ie) together with the appropriate fee for a 
licence review in accordance with the second schedule of the Waste Management 
(Licensing) Regulations 2004, S.I. No. 395 of 2004, should be submitted to the Agency. 

The Application Form shall be completed, as appropriate, to reflect the nature of the 
requested changes, including a detailed impact assessment of the requested discharge, 
emission monitoring, ambient monitoring etc., and any other changes agreed with the 
Oftice of Environmental Enforcement (OEE) since Waste Licence WOOO9-02 was 
issued, You are also requested to provide an update on the current and future landfill 
operations and waste activities at the civic amenity facility. Please include the 
following information in your submission, having regard to the current waste licence: 

m Identify which licence conditions have been satisfiedcompleted; . Identify bhich licence conditions remain outstanding; 
Identify any requested changes to the existing licence conditions; 
Summarise the changes agreed with the Office of Environmental 
Enforcement (OEE) since the licence was issued. Use OEE correspondence 
reference numbers. where available; and 
Provide an up-to-date register of cnvironmental monitoring locations at the 
land ti 11. 

. 



Please supply the information in the form o f a  one signed original, one hard copy and 
two copies of all files in electronic searchable PDF format on CD-ROM. Please direct 
all correspondence in relation to this matter to the Environmental Licensing 
Progrcrnirne, 0fflfic.e oj' C'lirntrte, Licensing & Resoirrce Use. Environrzientcrl Protection 
..lger~y, Hr~itkqircrrtrr.~. PO Box 3000, Johnsro\c*n C'trstlr Estcrte, C'orinry CVexfid. 

Yours sincerely, 

Aoife Loughnane 
Ofiice of Climate, Licensing & Resource Use 

c.c. Mr. Larry O'Toole - RPS Consulting Engineers 


